
 
 

 

 

3555 5th Ave. Prince George British Columbia 

250-563-9167 

office@trinitypg.ca 

www.trinitypg.ca 

May 2, 2022 
 
Mayor Lyn Hall and Prince George City Council Members 
c/o Walter Babicz, City Manager 

City of Prince George 

1100 Patricia Boulevard 

Prince George, B.C.  V2L 3V9 

 

Dear Mayor and Council: 
 

Re: NDIT Cultural Infrastructure Support Resolution 

 

Trinity United Church (TUC) with support from The Community Arts Council of Prince 
George & District will be applying for funding from the Northern Development Initiative 
Trust (NDIT) Cultural Infrastructure program, to undertake a series of facility and 
technology upgrades at the Trinity United Downtown Campus (Knox United) as part of 
the Knox Music Hall project, resulting in a 250-seat community concert and live events 
venue. The funding request to NDIT will be in the amount of $145,838.00 and TUC has 
confirmed a matching contribution of the same amount. 
 

The funder requires a resolution of support from the City of Prince George. A sample 
resolution is: 
 

“THAT, the City of Prince George supports the application to Northern Development 
Initiative Trust from Trinity United Church, Prince George for up to $145,838.00, for the 
Knox Music Hall project.” 
 

We thank the City of Prince George for its support and acknowledgement of this very 
worthwhile and exciting initiative. 
 

Yours truly, 
 

Rev. Dr. Bob Fillier     

Lead Minister and Board of Trustees Chairperson     


